
Australian Nursing and 
Midwifery Federation 
(SA Branch) 

29 September 2014 

Ms Petrina Halloran 
Acting Executive Officer Nursing and Midwifery 
Nursing and Midwifery National Board Services 
Australian Health Practitioner Regulation Agency 

Via email: Petrina.halloran@ahpra.gov.au 

Dear Ms Halloran 

Re: Nursing and Midwifery Board of Australia Review of Enrolled Nurse Standards 
for Practice - Public Consultation 

The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation (SA Branch) [ANMF (SA Branch)] writes in 
response to the request for specific feedback on the Domains and Indicators within the 
proposed draft Enrolled Nurses Standards for Practice document. 

Summary of Key Issues: 

The ANMF (SA Branch) is deeply concerned by the theme presented throughout the 
standards document, which reflects a dilution of the well-established professional reporting 
relationship between the Registered Nurse and Enrolled Nurse. 

From our reading of the public consultation background document 'Nursing and Midwifery 
Board of Australia draft Enrolled nurse standards for practice' August 2014, the ANMF (SA 
Branch) acknowledges the consultation that has occurred to date and understands there has 
been a review of literature, albeit with a narrow scope, incorporating evidence from the 
United Kingdom and New Zealand. 

Documentation did not provide details of the review of literature that supported the 
development of the draft standards, especially the evidence that purports to support the 
suitability and safety for the Registered Nurse to be a 'point of reference' for the Enrolled 
Nurse. Indeed, our own research and knowledge indicates there are significantly better 
health outcomes relating to Registered Nurse participation and supervision of the healthcare 
delivery process in all settings. 

The background document also states, "The NMBA has considered the data collected in the 
research phase of this project and has considered its role in ensuring that regulation is 
effective, and has determined that there is a need for the registered nurse to provide 
oversight, support and guidance to the enrolled nurse. The draft standards have been 
revised to reflect this position". 

It is our assertion that the terminology in the standards, including using the term 'point of 
reference' to describe the proposed relationship between Registered and Enrolled Nurses, 
does not appropriately reflect the oversight (meaning supervision), support and guidance 
offered by RNs .. 
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